
 
 
 

Town of Ayer 
 

*Ayer Select Board Meeting Highlights from December 20, 2022 
 

This meeting of the Ayer Select Board was held in-person at Town Hall.  Members of the public attended in-person as well as 
remotely.  An option for remote attendance/participation via Zoom was provided as a courtesy to the public. 

 
• The Ayer Select Board (SB) Meeting was called to order in Open Session at 6:00pm. 

 
• The SB voted (2-0) to accept a check in the amount of $5,000 from Main Street Bank for the Ayer 

Fuel and Housing Assistance Community Emergency Fund.  The SB voted (2-0) to accept a check in 
the amount of $2,500 from I.C. Federal Credit Union for the Ayer Fuel and Housing Assistance 
Community Emergency Fund.   
 

• The SB received a presentation from the Cable Advisory Committee regarding an overview of the 
Comcast Cable Contract Renewal and the SB voted (2-0) to call a Public Hearing for the Comcast 
Cable Contract for Wednesday, January 18, 2023 at 6pm in the Auditorium of the Ayer Shirley 
Regional High School.   
 

• The SB voted (2-0) to approve Change Order #2 for the Westford Road Water and Sewer 
Replacement Project as recommended by the DPW Director.  The SB received an update from the 
DPW Director on the West Main Street and Shirley Street Bridges. 
 

• The SB received an update on the Kiddie Junction Playground Project from the Parks Director and 
the Chair of the Parks Commission. 
 

• The SB received an Administrative Update from the Town Manager. The Town Manager presented a 
plaque to the Town from Loaves and Fishes for the Town’s support of the community food pantry 
during the pandemic by securing $32,400 through the Department of Housing and Community 
Development Covid grant.  
 

The SB voted (2-0) to approve the Cell Tower Lease with SBA Towers II, LLC as previously 
authorized by Town Meeting.  The SB received an update on the FY 2024 Budget Process from the 
Town Manager. 

 
• The SB voted (2-0) to adjourn the meeting at 7:05pm. 

 
 

 
*(Note:  The Select Board Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record 

of the Select Board nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Ayer Select Board will be on January 17, 2023, at 6pm.  This will be an in-person 
meeting at Town Hall with an option for the public to attend/participate remotely via Zoom. 


